
	 North American Precis Syndicate (NAPSI) reports that roughly two-thirds of house fire deaths could be avoided, it’s estimated, if 
all homes had working smoke alarms. Properly installed and maintained, residential smoke alarms are one of the best and least expen-
sive ways to provide an early warning when a fire begins. If you follow these simple tips, you can ensure that your home is adequately 
protected by working smoke alarms.
	 Smoke Alarm Tips: Smoke alarms should be installed in every bedroom, outside each sleeping area and on every level of the home. 
Combination smoke alarms that include both ionization and photoelectric alarms offer the most comprehensive protection. An ionization 
alarm is more responsive to flames, while a photoelectric alarm is more responsive to a smoldering fire. For the best protection, smoke 
alarms should be interconnected, so they all sound if any one of them sounds. Purchase smoke alarms from a reputable retailer you trust 
and choose alarms that bear the label of a nationally recognized testing laboratory. Install smoke alarms at least 10 feet from cooking 
appliances to reduce the possibility of nuisance alarms. If possible, alarms should be mounted in the center of a ceiling. If mounted on a 
wall, they should be six to 12 inches below the ceiling. Avoid locating alarms near bathrooms, heating appliances, windows or ceiling fans 

and never paint over a smoke alarm. Smoke alarms should be tested once a month by pressing the 
TEST button and replacing the smoke alarm batteries at least 
once a year is optimal. If an alarm “chirps” or “beeps” to indi-
cate low batteries, they should be replaced immediately. You 
may not realize that smoke detectors have a shelf life. Replace 
the smoke alarms every 10 years. If your smoke alarm goes 
off, activate your escape plan and exit your home quickly and 
safely. Go to your safe meeting place and call 9-1-1 from a 
safe place (using a cell phone or a neighbor’s phone). Meet 

all your family members there and wait for the fire department to 
arrive. Remember to crawl low under smoke, know two ways out of 
each room and once you get out, stay out. 
	 Carbon Monoxide Alarm Tips: Carbon monoxide detectors 
trigger an alarm based on accumulation of CO2 across time. Carbon 
monoxide is a byproduct of incomplete combustion of petroleum 
products. Cook stoves, boilers, furnaces, vehicles and supplemental 
heating stoves all can produce carbon monoxide. CO2 detectors 
require a continuous power supply, so if the power cuts off, the 
alarm becomes ineffective. Be sure to purchase a detector that has 
backup battery supply. Also be aware the average life span of many 
CO2 detectors is two years. It’s a good idea to write the date you 
first plug it in on the detector with a marker, then there is no doubt 

Please fill out and return survey 
located inside this newsletter, 
your comments help CWCA 
become a better community.

continued on page 2
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Next CWCA 
Meetings

7:00 p.m. Dutch Creek Elem.
Nov. 12, Dec. 10, Jan. 14, 
Feb. 11, Mar. 11, Apr. 8

2013 CWCA 
Calendar of Events

•	 Nov 3rd: Daylight Savings Time
	 	 Ends. Set back 1 hr.
• Nov.  5th: Election Day (Please 
	 	 VOTE) Mail in or local precinct
• Nov. 7&8: 7pm, C.H.S. 
  Nov. 9th: 2p & 7p
	 	 Alice in Wonderland	
•	 Nov 11th: Veterans Day 
	 	 (please thank a veteran)
•	 Nov 12th, 7 p.m.: CWCA Meeting 
	 	 (Dutch Creek Elem.)
•	 November 28th: Thanksgiving
•	 December 1st-25th: 
	 	 Holiday Lighting Contest
• Dec. 9th: 2-6pm, Columbine United 
	 	 Church, Kiwanis Blood Drive
•	 Dec 10th, 7 p.m.: CWCA Meeting. 
	 	 Holiday Potluck
•	 December 31st: 
	 	 New Year’s Eve 2014. Cheers!!

Newsletter News
Newsletter Volunteers are very 
much appreciated.   If you would 
like to volunteer for a route and 
get in some constructive walking, 
please call  303-972-2387.
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Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 • www.columbinewest.org 
www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

Officers
President, John Basila • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com

Vice President, OPEN
Treasurer, Cindy Coats
Secretary, Cindy Coats 

Board Members: 5 Filled, 1 OPEN
COHOPE Delegate

Cindy Coats and Floating Board Member
Newsletter Delivery Coordinators: 303-972-2387

Newsletter Editor: Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com
Website Coordinator: John Basila

Newsletter Ad Manager: Colorado Lasertype
Garden Committee Chair: Mel Ochs

Schools
	 Dutch Creek Elementary 		 7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
	 Ken Caryl Middle School 	 6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
	 Columbine High School 		  6201 S. Pierce St.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news is the 13th 
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan. 

issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for pub-
lication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board member 
or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and include a 
daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may be printed 
without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com • www.ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation or 
endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The 
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board 
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors 
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

Jefferson County Numbers	
Information	 303-279-6511
Animal Control	 303-271-5070
Clerk & Recorder	 303-271-8168
Colorado State Patrol 	 303-239-4500
County Commissioners	303-271-8525
County Administrator	 303-271-8500
Extension Service	 303-271-6620

Motor Vehicles	 303-271-8100
Highways &  
 Transportation	 303-271-8495
Planning & Zoning	 303-271-8700
Sheriff - Emergency	 911
Traffic Complaints	 303-271-5677
Voting Information	 303-271-8111

NIC Mission Statement
A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents, educate all Columbine West 
residents about covenants, zoning and county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to 
our community, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

A Moment With The Board
The one Board position plus the officers of Vice Pres. & 
Sec. are still available. What a wonderful evening to have 
about a dozen of our Newsletter Volunteers share a meet-
ing, some laughs and yummy sweet treats, on Oct 8th. Tony 
was our Master of Ceremonies, calling out tickets for door 
prizes and congratulating the winners. A huge ‘Thank You’, 
yet again, to all of you that volunteer your time each month. 
The agenda was completed fast because as we enter the 
winter months our activities slow down. We look forward 
to the community putting on a great show of decorations 
for the Halloween and Holiday Lighting Contests. Winners 
and possibly pictures to follow in the newsletter. Remember 
if you have any suggestion of ideas for next years Calender 
of Events, call the voicemail, drop an email, just contact us. 
Look forward to hearing from the community. Residents 
are encouraged to attend  any monthly meeting, next one is 
November 12th, 7:00 p.m. at Dutch Creek Elem.

Important Numbers
1) 	Scrap Metal pick-up, 303-522-8041
	 Unwanted scrap metals of any kind, freezers, refrigerators, 
stoves, washers/dryers, microwaves, vacuums, shelving, mow-
ers and car batteries. Metal is found in many household items; 
please feel free to call before you throw them away. The more 
we recycle, less piles up in the landfill. Fees are charged where 
necessary; otherwise this is a FREE service.
2) 	Rooney Road Recycling, 303-710-9120
	 For appointments call: 303-316-6262
	 $20 drop-off charge/cash or check. $30 home scheduled 
pick-up. *Includes: 75lbs of the following items: paint thinner, 
fertilizers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batter-
ies, aerosol cans. In addition to the 75lbs of the above, you are 
allowed the following: 25 gallons of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5 
auto batteries and 5 florescent light bulbs. *Open by appointment 
only: Wednesdays & Saturdays (8am to 2pm)

about when it is ready to be replaced. Detectors can save lives, but 
only if they are working properly. Make sure yours are properly 
installed, maintained and replaced when necessary. If you suspect 
that you are experiencing CO2 poisoning, get fresh air immedi-
ately. Leave the home and call for assistance from a neighbor’s 
home. You could lose consciousness and die from CO2 poison-
ing if you stay in the home. For further facts and tips on smoke 
alarms, visit the Electrical Safety Foundation International (ESFI), 
a nonprofit organization dedicated to promoting electrical safety, 
at www.esfi.org. The association strives to see our community 
defined by a sense of shared ownership and collective responsi-
bility. Anyone can attend a monthly meeting, held on the second 
Tuesday, 7p at Dutch Creek Elementary. Drop by, say hello, 
bring questions to the Board or possibly volunteer to help on a 
project. All neighbors are welcomed and encouraged to attend 
and get involved. One of CWCA’s Mission statements is - To 
initiate civic programs that bring the community together and 
encourage residents to maintain the general appearance of 
Columbine West. 

Columbine High School Presents Alice in 
Wonderland
	 After Alice tumbles down a mysterious rabbit hole, she 
finds herself in a strange land where everyone is raving mad. 
With the help of a Cheshire Cat, an astute Caterpillar, and a 
righteous Humpty Dumpty, Alice must find her way home and 
discover who she really is. A darker, more faithful version of 
Lewis Carroll’s classic tale that re-imagines the experience of 
Wonderland, and ends with an unexpected new twist.
	 November 7th and 8th at 7:00 pm 
	 November 9 at 2:00 pm and 7:00 pm 
	 Extraordinary sets, amazing costumes, and exceptionally 
talented performers. The best entertainment value you can find 
anywhere. Ticket prices are just $8.00 for adults and $5.00 for 
students and seniors. Reserve tickets by calling 303-982-4455.

Thank You For Maintaining Your Homes’ 
Smoke and CO2 Alarms, continued from front page
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millions of dollars to pay for untested, unproven technology. 
	 A parent spoke out about such wasteful spending on unneces-
sary technology at the board meeting on October 3. The measure 
she spoke against failed and angry district employees (paid with 
taxpayer funds) intimidated and bullied her, and then slapped 
her with a no-trespass order so she can never speak to them at a 
meeting again without their permission. This follows a series of 
incidents where district employees have refused to give accurate 
information and continually mischaracterized the truth. 
	 We trusted Jeffco Schools to use our money wisely but they 
are breaking promises to the taxpayers, mismanaging funds, and 
bullying concerned parents into silence. The district’s job is to 
get the best teachers into the classroom, not use dishonest means 
to make our kids guinea pigs for controversial, unknown, and 
extravagant technology. 
	 We will elect 3 new board members this election. Please learn 
about each candidate and make your vote count. Let’s make a 
stand for our principles and our children’s education. 

— Catherine Horman, Columbine Hills Resident

Thanksgiving Eve Skate: November 27
	 Spend your holiday with friends and family at Edge Ice Arena 
(6623 S. Ward St., Littleton 80127) on Wednesday, November 
27 at 12-2 p.m. and 7:30-9:30 p.m. Public skate fees apply. Free 
skate rental during public skating hours will be offered per person 
donating a non-perishable food item on Wednesday, November 
27, otherwise skate rental is $3 per person. Donated food will be 
given to a local food bank. For more information call, 303-409-
2222 or visit www.ifoothills.org/events.

	 Last year, the community passed 3A/3B which promised no 
teacher layoffs or increased class sizes. Yet we see good teach-
ers laid off, shuffled to other positions, or teachers taking the 
district retirement incentive and not being replaced resulting in 
larger classes.
	 Jeffco Schools also promised the money from 3A/3B would 
NOT be used to fund inBloom, LoudCloud, or Classroom 
Dashboard. The district now says that nearly $3 million of 
those funds they promised to reserve for recruiting and retain-
ing the best teachers, for middle school librarians and orchestra 
and gym class, and for outdoor lab “were appropriated by the 
Board of Education in support of the Classroom Dashboard 
project” (Q&A Document presented to BoE, p. 11). These tech-
nologies are surrounded with significant financial and privacy 
concerns, but the district heedlessly presses forward.
	 The district promised that 3A/3B would reduce school fees. 
But parents are seeing ever-increasing lunch, student, athletic, 
and outdoor lab fees and still paying expensive bus fees just to 
get their children to school. One mom was shocked to find that 
she had to pay over $1000 in school fees for her three children. 
Her story is not unique. According to The Denver Post, Jeffco 
Schools collects $23.7 million in fees per year while Cherry 
Creek Schools collects less than $ 1 million. 
	 Jeffco Schools stated just last week that our teachers are 
paid 11% less than the state average. The district also budgeted 
only $20 million for capital expenditures that normally average 
$50 million. If the money isn’t going to teachers and isn’t going 
to building maintenance, where is it going? Our teachers and 
kids are getting shortchanged while the district plans to spend 

Fabulous Family Home 
 FOR SALE 

 Over 2500 finished square feet 
 3 Bedrooms & 3 Baths 
 2-Car Oversized garage 
 Quiet, established neighborhood with 

large lots and plenty of privacy 
 Elementary school in the neighborhood! 
 Low HOA fees 
 Easy Access to shopping, DTC and light 

rail. 
 MLS #1237523 

Judy Browne   303-284-6354   
judy@judybrowneonline.com 

6145 S Ponds Way  
Littleton, CO 80123 

$365,000 

 
We are growing to 

serve you better... 

Coming next spring we will offer  
26 additional private suites for  

seniors with memory impairment. 
We invite you to watch our new building  

sprout out of the ground next to our existing  
assisted living community: 

 

The Gardens at Columbine  

5130 W Ken Carl Ave. 303 973-5115 
     
Please visit to see the artist 
rendering and learn about the 
unique support we will offer in 
a Gardens setting. 
www.GardensatColumbine.com

Assisted Living with a Fresher Approach 

What Is Jeffco Schools Doing With Taxpayer Money?
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We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair 
aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at 
www.alwirerepair.com to read about the 
hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC 
recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!

Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706

IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?
Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum 
wiring are 55 times more likely to have one 
or more connections reach Fire Hazard 
Conditions”
	 —US Consumer Product Safety 
Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!

303-979-7499
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com
www.ColoradoLasertype.com 

ATTENTION
Small or Large

Business Owners!

L asertype
C olorado
Your neighborhood 
newsletter publisher

Reach 36 neighborhoods,
— 26,270 Homes — 
A business card-sized ad costs as low as 

4.3¢ per home or an insert for 9.3¢ per home!
A 3-line classified ad can cost as low as 1.2¢ per home!

Cost Effective Advertising! 
Looking for an Inexpensive 

way to Advertise your business?
Place an ad in our Local Neighborhood
Newsletters and work close to home!

It’s a Great Story
	 It happened every Friday evening, almost without fail, 
when the sun resembled a giant orange and was starting to dip 
into the blue ocean. Old Ed came strolling along the beach to 
his favorite pier. Clutched in his bony hand was a bucket of 
shrimp. Ed walks out to the end of the pier, where it seems he 
almost has the world to himself. The glow of the sun is a golden 
bronze now. Everybody’s gone, except for a few joggers on the 
beach. Standing out on the end of the pier, Ed is alone with his 
thoughts...and his bucket of shrimp. Before long, however, he 
is no longer alone. Up in the sky a thousand white dots come 
screeching and squawking, winging their way toward that lanky 
frame standing there on the end of the pier. Before long, dozens 
of seagulls have enveloped him, their wings fluttering and flap-
ping wildly. Ed stands there tossing shrimp to the hungry birds. 
As he does, if you listen closely, you can hear him say with a 
smile, ‘Thank you. Thank you.’
 	 In a few short minutes the bucket is empty. But Ed doesn’t 
leave. He stands there lost in thought, as though transported to 
another time and place. When he finally turns around and begins 
to walk back toward the beach, a few of the birds hop along the 
pier with him until he gets to the stairs, and then they, too, fly 
away. And old Ed quietly makes his way down to the end of the 
beach and on home. If you were sitting there on the pier with 
your fishing line in the water, Ed might seem like ‘a funny old 
duck,’ as my dad used to say. Or, to onlookers, he’s just another 
old codger, lost in his own weird world, feeding the seagulls 
with a bucket full of shrimp. To the onlooker, rituals can look 
either very strange or very empty. They can seem altogether 

unimportant... maybe even a lot of nonsense. Old folks often 
do strange things, at least in the eyes of Boomers and Busters. 
Most of them would probably write Old Ed off, down there in 
Florida. That’s too bad. They’d do well to know him better. His 
full name: Eddie Rickenbacker. He was a famous hero in World 
War I, and then he was in WWII. On one of his flying missions 
across the Pacific, he and his seven-member crew went down. 
Miraculously, all of the men survived, crawled out of their plane, 
and climbed into a life raft.
 	 Captain Rickenbacker and his crew floated for days on the 
rough waters of the Pacific. They fought the sun. They fought 
sharks. Most of all, they fought hunger and thirst. By the eighth 
day their rations ran out. No food. No water. They were hundreds 
of miles from land and no one knew where they were or even if 
they were alive. Every day across America millions wondered 
and prayed that Eddie Rickenbacker might somehow be found 
alive. The men adrift needed a miracle. That afternoon they had 
a simple devotional service and prayed for a miracle. They tried 
to nap. Eddie leaned back and pulled his military cap over his 
nose. Time dragged on. All he could hear was the slap of the 
waves against the raft. Suddenly, Eddie felt something land on 
the top of his cap. It was a seagull! Old Ed would later describe 
how he sat perfectly still, planning his next move. With a flash of 
his hand and a squawk from the gull, he managed to grab it and 
wring its neck. He tore the feathers off, and he and his starving 
crew made a meal of it - a very slight meal for eight men. Then 
they used the intestines for bait. With it, they caught fish, which 

continued on page 5
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Important Voice-mail Line Information
	 Columbine West pays for an automated phone message service that helps 
a community volunteer to direct calls to the correct individuals within the 
association. This service is NOT checked daily, but at least 3-times a week.  
The voice mail is not in someone’s home, but merely a service that we use. 
CWCA membership dollars cover the cost of having this service available. 
It is important that you as a caller leave a name and number, if you want a 
response, and to please speak clearly and repeat your information. If research 
is necessary, it may take a few days to get back with an answer. The voice mail 
line at # 303-904-8218, has been a very helpful tool for the community. You 
can also contact the CWCA by email at CWCATALK@GMAIL.COM.

•	 Forward thinking, complementary 
	 and culturally open minded 
•	 Let us help your kids get ready 
	 for tomorrow, today
•	 Join Hip Hop the frog on a virtual tour 
	 of our jungle office on our website!

Swedish Southwest Health Park (Bowles & Wadsworth)
303- 972-2000  •  www.healthyhabitspediatrics.com

Health Care for the 
Habit Forming Years
Mike Brazelton, M.D., FAAP

Julie Cordova, M.D.
Pam Copp, M.D.

•	 Our environment is built on 
	 knowledge, innovation, honesty and fun 
•	 Up-to-date preventative practices
•	 Screening and early detection 
	 of illnesses
•	 We make going to the doctor fun!

Ralph & Joe’s Affordable
Plumbing & Drain Cleaning
• Residential & Commercial 	 • Free Phone Estimates
• Your Experienced Plumbers 	 • Bonded/Insured
• Family Owned & Operated 	 • 5 Star Service

• Excavating, Sewer/Water Repair
• Reasonable Prices  • Senior Discounts
• Repair & Replace Just About Anything

Drain Cleaning • Sump Pumps • Toilets • Sinks • Garbage Disposals • Water Heater Installation

303-935-1753 Office | 720-275-4020 Cell

Ralph’s Affordable 
Plumbing & Drain Cleaning
Residential & Commercial
Family owned and operated
Over 30 years experience
Bonded & Insured • Reasonable Prices
Free Phone Estimates • Senior Discounts

303-935-1753 Office | 720-275-4020 Cell

Drain Cleaning • Sump Pumps • Toilets • Sinks • Garbage Disposals • Water Heater Installation

$30 off 
with mention of this ad

gave them food and more bait... and the cycle 
continued. With that simple survival technique, 
they were able to endure the rigors of the sea until 
they were found and rescued after 24 days at sea. 
Eddie Rickenbacker lived many years beyond that 
ordeal, but he never forgot the sacrifice of that first 
life-saving seagull... And he never stopped saying, 
‘Thank you.’ That’s why almost every Friday night 
he would walk to the end of the pier with a bucket 
full of shrimp and a heart full of gratitude.
 	 Reference:
 	 (Max Lucado, “In The Eye of the Storm”, 
	 pp..221, 225-226)
	 PS: Eddie Rickenbacker was the founder of 
Eastern Airlines. Before WWI he was race car 
driver. In WWI he was a pilot and became America 
‘s first ace. In WWII he was an instructor and mili-
tary adviser, and he flew missions with the combat 
pilots. Eddie Rickenbacker is a true American 
hero. And now you know another story about the 
trials and sacrifices that brave men have endured 
for your freedom. It is a great story that many 
don’t know...You’ve got to be careful with old 
guys, You just never know what they have done 
during their lifetime.

It’s a Great Story, continued from page 4

$3 Thanksgiving Thursday: November 28
	 Get in a good work out before your feast, or let out-of-town guests and kids 
run out some energy on Thursday, November 28 at Ridge Recreation Center 
(6613 S. Ward St., Littleton 80127) for only $3 per person. Swim, workout, 

run/walk the track and play basketball or racquetball. 
Fee: $3 per person. Children ages 5 and under must be 
accompanied into the water by an adult (age 18+) within 
arm’s reach. Children ages 6-8 must be accompanied by 
someone age 12+, into the pool area. Facility hours: 5:30 
a.m. – 1 p.m.; Open swim hours: 10:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
For more information call, 303-409-2333 or visit www.
ifoothills.org/events.
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Columbine West Military Members
“The U.S. Military is us. There is no truer representation 
of a country than the people that it sends into the field to 
fight for it. The people who wear the uniform and carry 

our rifles into combat are our kids, and our job is to sup-
port them, because they’re protecting us.” ~ Tom Clancy

Cpl. Thomas Castellano, U.S. Marine Corps., Stationed 
in Afganistan

Spc. Jeremy McCombs, Army National Guard, 1157th 
Engineer Division, (Firefighter Brigarde) stationed at Ft. 
Carson Colorado 

Pvt. Bethany Gardner, U.S. Army, 282nd Engineering 
Company, stationed at Ft. Carson Colorado

GM2 David Tuey, 24yr, US Navy Weapons Handler.  
Gunner’s Mate Second Class · Stationed in Yokosuka, 
Kanagawa, Japan

HM3 Michael Tuey, 22yr, US Navy, Hospital Corpsman 
(Doc) reassigned to Quantico, VA 

LCpl. Tyler Mc Manus, US Marine Corps. Reassigned to 
Okinawa, Japan

Cpl. Tylyr Brown, 22yr, US Marine Corp. Stationed in 
Okinawa, Japan

Cpl. Kristyn Lutz,  U.S. Marine Corp, Stationed in Camp 
Pendleton, California

Petty Officer 2nd Class Christopher Hooker, US Navy 
Aviation Warfare, Search & Rescue, stationed at Buckley, 
Colorado

One Minute Wellness... Gratitude & Abundance
	 I have learned that a major key to a good life is gratitude. Lately 
I have been acutely aware of the gifts that are freely given to me on 
a daily basis. For example, when someone smiles at me I am happier; 
when I see the seasons change I am aware of the good things that each 
season brings and when I see flowers and am in awe of the intricacies 
of nature. 
	 During the month of November we are reminded of gratitude by 
the holiday dedicated to thanksgiving. We are reminded of the bounty 
all around us. When we go into stores we see decorations that give us 
a sense of the changing season. The colors of Autumn are warm colors 
and they in themselves can be comforting. 
	 During the holiday season we are also reminded of the needy. The 
homeless are being fed and I have seen evidence that the street people 
have numerous ministries that are assisting them on a daily basis. These 
are all funded by donations from those more fortunate and more able. 
	 For my part, besides giving money or food, I try not to waste. Each 
day I make decisions about how I spend my money and my resources 
of time and talent. I try not to over do on food for family occasions but 
if there ends up being excess, I disperse it among my family members 
in need or my friends who might enjoy a night free from cooking. 
	 On Thanksgiving weekend it is good to enjoy what is placed in front 
of us and to compliment those who made it; to enjoy the people more 
than the food and to savor the moment. We never know what tomorrow 
may bring. We are all on loan to each other. The people in our lives are 
given to us as free gifts, to learn from them and to experience them as 
they share the journey with us for as long as they are supposed to. 
	 Health is a matter of body, mind and spirit. So, remember to be 
grateful and be aware of the abundance you have in your life and you 
will be on your way to a wonderful holiday season, regardless of what 
you may perceive as your circumstances. 

Lou Bissett
303.921.5367
Realtor, Equity Colorado

Lou is Selling Houses!
Can I sell yours?

UNDER CONTRACT: 4591 Ponds Cr. Littleton 80123Thanksgiving EvE skaTE

FEES: ADULTS (Ages 18 – 61) $7
 SENIOR ADULTS (Ages 62 & up) $6    
 YOUTH (Ages 6 – 17)  $5 
 YOUTH (WAlking – Age 5) $3

HOLIDAY SKATING EVENTS 
at EDGE ICE ARENA!

Bring your friends and join us for lots of fun!
6623 S. Ward Street, Littleton, CO 80127

skaTE wiTh sanTa! 

Bring your camera 
& take Photos with SANTA!

SUN, DEC 15 & 22
3:30-5:30 p.m.

EDGE ICE ARENA • 303-409-2222
6623 S. WARD StREEt • LIttLEtoN, Co        
www.ifoothills.org

Noon – 2 p.m. & 7:30 – 9:30 p.m.
WED, NOV 27

FREE SKATE RENTAL with non-perishable FOOD ITEM
to be donated to the Jeffco Sheriff’s Office Food Drive.

FREE SKATE RENTAL with NEW TOY ITEM in original package 
to be donated to the Jeffco Sheriff’s Toy Drive.



November 2013 / CWCA	 Page 7

Question? Question? 
	 A lady called the voicemail number and remarked that she 
noticed in the newsletter there was no mention of Columbus Day 
and is hoping the association is not becoming POLITICALLY 
CORRECT by leaving it off the list of holidays. Columbus Day 
for 2013 was October 14th and here is a summary about how 
and when people celebrate.
	 Many countries in the New World and elsewhere cel-
ebrate the anniversary of Christopher Columbus’s arrival in the 
Americas, which occurred on October 12, 1492 in the Julian 
calendar and October 21, 1492 in the modern Gregorian calendar, 
as an official holiday. The day is celebrated as Columbus Day 
in the United States, as Día de la Raza in many countries in the 
Americas, as Día de las Culturas (Day of the Cultures) in Costa 
Rica, as Discovery Day in the Bahamas, as Día de la Hispanidad 
and Fiesta Nacional in Spain and as Día de las Américas (Day of 
the Americas) in Uruguay. These holidays have been celebrated 
unofficially since the late 18th century, and officially in various 
countries since the early 20th century.
	 In the US, Columbus Day first became an official state holi-
day in Colorado in 1906, and became a federal holiday in 1934. 
However, people have celebrated Columbus’ voyage since the 
colonial period. In 1792, New York City and other U.S. cit-
ies celebrated the 300th anniversary of his landing in the New 
World. In 1892, President Benjamin Harrison called upon the 
people of the United States to celebrate Columbus Day on the 
400th anniversary of the event. During the 400-year anniversary 
in 1892, teachers, preachers, poets and politicians used Columbus 
Day rituals to teach ideals of patriotism. These patriotic rituals 
were framed around themes such as support for war, citizenship 
boundaries, the importance of loyalty to the nation, and celebrat-
ing social progress.
	 Since 1971, the holiday has been fixed in the US to the second 
Monday in October, coincidentally the same day as Thanksgiving 
in neighboring Canada (which was fixed to that date in 1959). It 
is generally observed today by banks, the bond market, the U.S. 
Postal Service and other federal agencies, most state government 
offices, and some school districts. Most businesses and some 
stock exchanges remain open, however, and there is a trend 
among some states and municipalities away from observing the 
holiday. (From: Wikipedia, license: CCA-SA)
	 Thank you for the question.

Please Keep Clipping Box Tops
	 Local schools can receive earnings from Box Tops on over 
800 packages, bonus Box Tops awarded online, qualifying 
purchases from the Box Tops marketplace, books purchased 
through Box Tops Reading Room and items purchased off your 
My Class Essentials registry. With your help, Box Tops has 
earned over $300 million for our kids schools.
	 Box Tops and Labels for Education: Those colorful little 
coupons found on boxes of cereal, juice, dairy products, cookie 
mixes, crackers, canned soup, and even some office products, 
are worth 10 cents each and really add up. Check the bottom of 
Kleenex boxes too. Please clip them and send them to school 
with a student, or contact Keirsy DeGiovanni at keirsy@hotmail.
com and we will send somebody to pick them up from you.

Decks, Pergolas, Patio Covers, Fencing, 
Shade Arbors, Stamped Concrete

www.AmericanDreamDecks.net

Locally Owned & Operated Ask about our 
winter specials!

Lifetime workmanship
warranty on all steel 

framed decks!

303-919-2514

Update on the Homicide in South Jeffco
	 Jefferson County, CO. – On September 18, 2013, the 
Jefferson County Sheriff’s Office SWAT team served a search 
warrant at 7271 S. Webster St. It was suspected that the resi-
dence was being used as a location for various property and drug 
crimes. A suspect, Gregory Gruenloht (dob 090971), was taken 
into custody without incident. 
	 During the search of the residence, a body, later identified 
as Robert Gordon Jr., 51, was discovered. Cause and manner of 
death is pending an autopsy by the Jefferson County Coroner. 
	 Gruenloht is being held at the Jefferson County Jail without 
bond for suspicion of 2nd degree murder. 

— Jacki Kelley, Public Information Director, 303-271-5612

Expires December 31, 2013
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CWCA Mission Statement
The Officers and Directors of Columbine West Civic Association 
(CWCA) are elected by the dues-paying members who make up the 
civic association. Each board member is a civic association member 
and serves on the board without any compensation for time and 
labor. CWCA’s primary mission is to enforce the covenants and to 
protect the property values of the Columbine West homes.
Our main objectives are as follows:	
•	 To resolve covenant violations
•	 To work cooperatively with Jefferson County Sheriff’s Department,
	 Planning and Zoning Department and the Colorado State Patrol to 
	 maintain a safe and peaceful community
•	 To initiate civic programs that bring the community together and 
	 encourage residents to maintain the general appearance of 
	 Columbine West
•	 To foster community pride among the Columbine West residents
Thank you to those who have made the commitment to be part of 
the association. CWCA encourages ALL residents to become cur-
rent with the membership fees which are affective for 12 months. 
If you have questions or concerns, would like to volunteer or join 
the Board, contact the voicemail at 303-904-8218. At anytime 
community members who would like to volunteer on a project can 
attend a monthly meeting, which is open to all neighbors, or leave 
a message on the voice mail line. Your $25 fee is the best value 
in town. Dues and/or donations can be mailed to: Columbine West 
Civic Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162. NEW 
PAYMENT OPTION! Pay securely online with PayPal, VISA, MC, 
Discover, and AMEX. Go to: www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/
cwc/. If you have a special project you would like to donate to, 
make that notation on your payment. Thank you for your con-
tinuing support in helping to restore property values and make 
Columbine West a great place to live. 

Garden Committee Update
	 “Two friars are having trouble paying off the belfry, so they open a flo-
rist shop. Everyone wants to buy flowers from the men of God so business is 
quickly booming. The florist across town sees a huge drop in sales and asks 
the two friars to close their shop, but they refuse. A month later the florist 
begs the friars to close because he’s having trouble feeding his family. 
	 Again, they refuse, so the florist hires Hugh McTaggert. Hugh is the 
roughest, toughest thug in town and is hired to “persuade” the friars to 
close. Hugh asks the friars to close their florist shop. When they refuse, he 
threatens to beat the crap out of them and wreck their shop every day they 
remain open, so they close. This proves once again that Hugh and only Hugh 
can prevent florist friars.” ~ Paul
	 If you would like to have your name added to the volunteer list or have 
any questions contact the voicemail at 303-904-8218.

Breakfast: Why Eat It Every Day?
	 Mother always told you that breakfast is the most important meal of the 
day. Not everyone listens to her advice, though. A recent National Eating 
Trends survey found that 31 million adults skip breakfast in the morning. 
Most of them are ages 18-34.
	 Why eat breakfast? People who sit down to breakfast every day have a 
20 percent lower risk of developing obesity, and a 19 
percent lower risk of developing type 2 diabetes (accord-
ing to a 2013 report from the University of Minnesota 
School of Public Health). And a 2012 study by The 
Nutrition Society found that people ages 20-39 who eat 
a regular breakfast have lower cholesterol and are less 
likely to suffer from high blood pressure than those who 
dash out of the house with an empty stomach.

$300.00 OFF
A Complete Interior and/or

Exterior Paint Job
Paint is like sunscreen.

$500.00 OFF
Full Basement Remodel

Mountain Air Construction is your ONE STOP SHOP. 
We do it all: CONSTRUCTION, MAINTENANCE and LANDSCAPING.

Clint Bezdek, Owner/Veteran USAF

303-947-6143

For all your CONSTRUCTION, MAINTENANCE and LANDSCAPING needs 

There is only ONE company to call 
  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Clint Bezdek 
303-947-6143 

 

Clint Bezdek 

303-947-6143 
 

  This Coupon is good for  

$5.00 OFF 

Full Lawn Aeration 
 *Call for additional discounts on fertilization 

$500.00 OFF 
 A Complete Interior  

and /or Exterior Paint Job 
expires 5/31/2009 

•     Locally Owned and Operated 
•     Fully Insured 
•     Over 11 years of Experience 
•     Commercial Properties 
•     Residential Properties 
•     Stamped Concrete 
•     Basement Finishing 
•     Kitchen and Bath Remodels 
•     Interior and Exterior Painting 

Clint Bezdek, Owner 
•     Plumbing, Electrical, Drywall 
•     Driveways 
•     FREE estimates 
•     Landscaping 
•     Tile / Fences 
•     Gutters and Down Spouts 
•     Outdoor Decks and Patios 
•     Canterbury Resident 
•     Guaranteed Satisfaction!  

  

333000333---999444777---666111444333   

•	 Locally Owned & Operated
•	 Fully Insured
•	 Commercial Maintenance
•	 Residential

•	 Basement Finishing
•	 Kitchen & Bath Remodels
•	 Interior & Exterior Painting
•	 Electrical

•	 Aeration/Fertilization
•	 Drywall & Texture
•	 Landscaping/Fencing
•	  Tile/Flooring

•	 Roofs & Gutters
•	 Outdoor Decks and Patios
•	 Concrete/Stamped
• 	 HVAC 

No job too big 

or too small!
FREE Estimates
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Fall air duct cleaning & chimney clean-
ing.  Chimney repairs 10% off 7/299-7782.

OB PAINTING. Interior/Exterior. Gutters/
Roofing/Windows. Free Est. 303-986-8198

Garage for rent  10 x 18  $125.00/month. 
Near Oxford and Knox Court. Call 303-866-
7209 for more info.

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

Columbine Garage Door. Service or 
replace. Family owned. 303-979-8084.

Small Paint Jobs Only 303-738-9203

SPRINKLER Blowout & Winterize 
Asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616

Aminals Petsitting Service: Pet sitting (in 
your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. Call 
Nancy at 303-335-6237

Experienced and affordable photography 
KrystalReedPhotography.com~7/-308-0566

GUITAR LESSONS with a professional 
musician who has 35 years of experience. 
Please call Ray at 303-972-8243.

KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table 
tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine Tree 
Svc. 303-979-5330. (Firewood 3/888-7779)

Graphic Designer needed. Approximately 
10-20 hours/month. Must know InDesign 
and Photoshop. Must have daytime avail-
ability to work. Contact Colorado Lasertype 
303-979-7499.

Crafters & Shoppers Needed. Concordia 
on the Lake welcomes you to our annual 
arts and crafts boutique on November 
23rd from 10am-4pm. 6155 S. Ammons 
Way, Littleton 80123 (Just 1 block south 
of Wadsworth & Bowles). For booth info,  
contact Kandi @ KandiMusich@comcast.net 

Computer Repair. Residential service in 
south Denver since 2001. Reasonable service 
rates. www.supermikes.com or 303-523-2900

Sewing Machines Repaired. 30 yrs + exp. 
Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaran-
teed. Call Scott 303-972-4687.

Housecleaning. Reliable, responsible, ref-
erences. Free est. Call Carla 720-236-7792.

Tom’s Top Notch Painting: Interior/
Exterior, Drywall Repairs. Tom Martino 
approved. 303-523-2941.

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. 
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking 
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. 
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

K-12 TUTOR. 20 + years experience with 
high success. Diane 303-971-0533.

WINDOW CLEANING 720-283-8002

Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for 14 yrs. Competitive rates. 
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Lone Wolf Sprinklers. 30+ yrs exp. Repairs 
& installs. Start ups & winterizing. Free est. 
Office: 720-362-2563, Cell: 720-934-6701.

Carpet Repairs - patching, restretching. 44 
years experience. I power stretch carpets. 
H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

Piano, Guitar or Bass Lessons. 17 yrs exp. 
Great w/ kids! Call Patrick 303-932-6551.

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow 
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter & 
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small 
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, 
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing, 
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, 
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. 
Call A+ for fast, professional service every 
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit 
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. 
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to advertise your small or large business! 
Ads are inexpensive and reach many homes! Call or email us today!

Classified ads are $2.95/line for 2013. Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com to place an ad.  
To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the  
15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Free Kiwanis Breakfast!
Name(s): _______________________________________

Address: ________________________________________

Telephone #: ____________________________________ 

E-mail: _________________________________________

	 The Columbine Kiwanis will be hosting a blood drive on 
December 9th at the Columbine United Church. The Kiwanis 
coordinate with Bonfils Blood Center, help with check in, set up 
rooms and supply snacks. To donate you can register online at 
donors.bonfils.org. Look for Columbine Kiwanis on December 
9th for the event or call 303-363-2300 ext 2. You can also just 
drop in from 2:00-6:00, donors with reservations have priority. 
	 Troops battling in World War II increased the awareness 
and demand for blood plasma worldwide. Americans support-
ing the war effort at home realized the importance of blood 
transfusions in saving lives. For many communities, it created 
the new social responsibility of ensuring a safe and adequate 
blood supply for anyone who needed it. 
	 Accommodating the blood needs of the Rocky Mountain 
region was not easy in the early 1940’s. The blood banks nearest 

to Denver were located in Dallas and Kansas City, Mo. Fortunately, 
Dr. Osgoode Philpott and philanthropist Helen G. Bonfils recognized 
the need to establish a blood bank in Colorado. Pulling together a 
diverse group of community-minded people, they founded Denver’s 
first community blood bank. Belle Bonfils Memorial Blood Bank, 
named after Helen’s beloved mother, opened February 27, 1943 at 
Colorado General Hospital (now University of Colorado Hospital). 
Its vision was to meet the blood needs of the local community, as 
well as the military forces fighting overseas and we maintain that 
focus today as 2013 marks the celebration of 70 years of saving 
lives. Today, Bonfils Blood Center has become an important part 
of the healthcare system throughout Colorado. It now operates eight 
community donor centers, serves nearly 200 healthcare facilities in 
Colorado and beyond, collects nearly 143,000 units of blood annually 
and offers a variety of services to better meet the needs of the com-
munity, including the Colorado Marrow Donor Program.
	 Columbine Kiwanis is group of volunteers dedicated primarily 
to children in our local community. We also have fun at our meet-
ings which include an interesting speaker and at social events. Come 
check us out. Weekly scheduled meetings are on Wednesdays at 
6:45 a.m. at Roberts Italian Restaurant, 6745 Ken Caryl Ave. Free 
breakfast for first time visitors. For information call, Ken Sweet 
303-973-8253 or visit our website at www.columbinekiwanis.org.

Columbine Kiwanis Blood Drive with Bonfils
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Columbine West Civic Association 
Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon and mail it 
with your $25 check to CWCA. Send to CWCA, 

P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s): _______________________________________

Address: ________________________________________

Telephone #: ____________________________________

In Columbine West, Results Count!
Duffy & Associates, LLC

Duane C. Duffy
Cell: 303-229-5911

Email: dduffy4265@aol.com 

www.duanecduffy.com

•	 Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado
•	 �Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association 
•	 Member of Colorado Association of Realtors
•	 Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado
•	 Member of Colorado Bar Association
•	 �Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association
CALL DUANE FOR YOUR FREE MARKET ANALYSIS OF YOUR HOME!

Independent Companies
Working Together

Columbine West Statistics 
for October 2013

Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West
	 Lowest	 Highest	 How Many?
Ranch Style	 $ 239,950	 $ 239,950	 2	
4-level	 None	 None       	 0	
2-story	 None	 None	 0	
Tri-level	 None	 None	 0
Bi-level	 None 	 None	 0

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
	 Lowest	 Highest	 How Many?
Ranch Style	 $ 208,900	 $ 208,900	 1
4-level	 $ 275,000	 $ 309,000	 3
2-story	 $ 234,900 	 $ 275,000	 2
Tri-level	 $ 239,000	 $ 309,900	 2
Bi-level	 $ 225,000 	 $ 250,000	 4

Homes SOLD in Columbine West (Jan. 1, 2013 – Oct. 18, 2013)
	 Lowest	 Highest	 How Many?
Ranch Style	 $ 182,400	 $ 281,500	 8
4-level	 $ 210,000	 $ 312,000	 18
2-story	 $190,000	 $ 320,000	 16
Tri-level	 $ 200,000	 $ 300,000	 5
Bi-level	 $ 185,000	 $ 326,000	 22

“What Sets Duane Apart”

The statistical information is based on MLS data October 18, 2013. 
Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

CWCA Covenant Violation Report
Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162 			    Date: _____________

Description of alleged violation:_______________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: _____________________________________________  I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name:__________________________________________

Address:_____________________________________________________________________ Phone:_____________________

All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.

Military Family Appreciation Month
	 In this month-long celebration of those who support the men 
and women serving in America’s armed forces, the Department 
of Defense and the nation honors the commitment and sacrifices 
made by the families of U.S. service members.

Teen Services
To add your teen’s name, please email Colorado Lasertype at getinfo@colorado 
lasertype.com and leave the following information: the neighborhood you 
live in, your age, phone number and the categories you would like included. 
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting; (*) Red Cross Cert for CPR; (L) Lawn care;  
(S) Snow removal; (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 

the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

	 Alexis A.	 15	 B/P/S	 303-587-9439
	 Hunter E.	 14	 S/P	 303-933-9850
	 Dylan & Kate F.	 14/12	 B/L/S	 720-468-3321 
	 Joe H.	 14	 L/P	 303-933-4879
	 Jordan H.	 18	 B*/P	 720-884-6321
	 Laura L.	 13	 B*/ P	 303-483-3935 
	 Madison L. 	 13	 B/P	 303-641-3571
	 Jacob P.	 13	 B*/P	 303-932-2596
	 Kayla G.	 13	 P	 303-972-7895
	 Karissa G.	 13	 P	 303-972-7895
	 Angie W.	 15	 B/S	 720-569-0552	


